
Rampage – December 16, 2022:
More Of The Similar
Rampage
Date: December 16, 2022
Location: Curtis Culwell Center, Garland, Texas
Commentators: Jim Ross, Excalibur, Tony Schiavone

We’re almost done with the year and the interesting point here
came from Tony Khan, who promised to put in some more effort
on this show. I’m not sure what that is going to mean, but the
card certainly does look to be a bit bigger than usual. That
might not last beyond a week or two, but I’ll take what I can
get. Let’s get to it.

Here is Dynamite if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Jon Moxley vs. Sammy Guevara

Tay Melo is here too. Guevara knees him in the face to start
and bites away in the corner. That earns Guevara a clothesline
to the floor as we see Daniel Garcia, now under Guevara’s
tutelage, watching in the back. Moxley is happy with fighting
outside and loads up a chair, only to be sent back inside.
That’s fine with Moxley, who grabs a jumping cutter into a
superplex for two.

Guevara  manages  to  backflip  over  him  though  and  hits  a
dropkick out to the floor. A hard stomp on the apron puts
Moxley on the floor and we take a break. Back with Moxley
bleeding from the ear (EESH) thanks to Guevara ripping out his
earring (e pluribus gads). Melo gets to rub the blood around a
bit but the pause for a kiss lets Moxley dive onto Guevara.

Moxley hammers away in the corner but Guevara is right back
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with his own Walls of Jericho. With that broken up, Guevara
fires off forearms to the bloody ears but Moxley channels his
inner Seth Rollins with a Stomp for two of his own. They head
outside again with Guevara nailing a superkick, setting up the
Swanton through a table.

Back in and Moxley rolls through a high crossbody, allowing
him to stomp away. The piledriver gets two and Moxley bulldog
chokes  Guevara,  who  rolls  his  way  out.  Moxley’s  huge
clothesline doesn’t do much to Guevara, who hits his own Death
Rider. Another Swanton (no table this time) gives Guevara two
more and he hits a super Spanish Fly. Without wasting half a
second, Moxley reverses into the bulldog choke for the win at
15:33.

Rating: B-. It was a hard hitting brawl, but it’s a lot to
take with Moxley popping up from a Swanton through a table,
plus the super Spanish Fly, with almost no damage. That’s some
pretty ridiculous no selling as they kept trying to pump in
more and more spots. The match was entertaining, but there
were multiple times where I was wondering when they were going
to bother slowing down.

Post match Moxley calls out Hangman Page for the fight so here
he is. The brawl is on with security breaking it up, only to
have Page accidentally Buckshot lariat a guard. That’s enough
for them to be split up.

Saraya is looking forward to Britt Baker vs. Hikaru Shida but
is more looking forward to having a mystery tag partner in Los
Angeles.

Here is a banged up FTR in the ring for a chat. Final Battle
was rough after the beating that they took but it felt like
they let the fans down. Harwood talks about how they tried to
make people feel a certain way at Final Battle…but then the
Gunn Club ruined that. That’s why on Dynamite, it’s time for
FTR to give them the beating that their daddy should have.



Jade Cargill isn’t pleased with the Baddies, but she’s even
madder at Bow Wow, because THAT story is still going.

Britt Baker vs. Skye Blue

Baker has Rebel and Jamie Hayter with her. They go to the mat
to start but Blue is up with an armdrag. Blue’s rollup into a
low superkick has Baker in more trouble as we take a break.
Back with Baker hitting a Sling Blade into a double underhook
spun into a slam for two of her own. Code Blue misses though
and a Stomp gives Baker the pin at 6:14. Not enough shown to
rate, but the criticisms of the women’s matches being missed
because of a break continue to have some validity.

Post match the beating continues but Hikaru Shida runs in for
the save. Shida and Hayter have a staredown.

We get a sitdown interview between Preston Vance and Jim Ross.
Vance talks about how it was ridiculous to beholden to a kid.
Yeah Negative One went through something horrible, but now he
has turned into a brat.

Wardlow vs. Exodus Prime

Prime tries a headbutt and gets a glare as a result. The wind
up clothesline sets up a four movement Powerbomb Symphony for
the pin at 2:03. This was a Wardlow match.

Post match Wardlow calls out Samoa Joe, who pops up on screen
to say he won’t be facing Wardlow in Texas. Instead, he’ll do
it on December 28 in Colorado.

Trent Seven, Kip Sabian, Butcher and the Blade are ready for
Dustin Rhodes, Orange Cassidy and the Best Friends. Violence
is promised but the good guys mock Blade for his phone number
joke.

Best Friends/Orange Cassidy/Dustin Rhodes vs. Butcher and the
Blade/Kip Sabian/Trent Seven



Danhausen is here with the good guys. Beretta and Sabian start
things off but Seven wants to come in instead. The Trents
strike it out until everything breaks down, with Bunny and
Penelope Ford showing up to block Cassidy’s dive. Back in and
Beretta gets thrown into a boot from Blade as we take a break.

We come back with Dustin getting the hot tag and cleaning
house with a series of powerslams. Seven splashes Sabian by
mistake and Dustin gets to fire off so many shots to the face
that Seven is beaten into a six. Beretta gets to clean house
but we pause for a hug with Trent. Now the stereo flip dives
can take out most of the villains, but Sabian’s springboard
Arabian moonsault connects.

There’s Rhodes’ running apron flip dive so the women get in,
with Danhausen and Cassidy dropping down and claiming low
blows, which is enough for a double ejection. Sabian hits
Danhausen low for real and Seven hits a super spinning slam
for two on Beretta. Dustin comes back in with a Canadian
Destroyer on Sabian, allowing Cassidy to lazy Unnatural Kick
Sabian. The distracted referee misses the real thing and it’s
an Orange Punch into the bulldog to finish Seven at 10:47.

Rating: C. This could have been on any given house show and it
would have worked out fine. The Danhausen/Cassidy faking it
spot was funny (the two of them shaking hands behind the
referee’s back was great) and Dustin gets to send the fans how
happy.  It  was  a  perfectly  entertaining  eight  man  tag  and
sometimes that’s all you need a match to be.

Overall Rating: C+. As has been the case with Rampage for a
pretty long time now, the first fifteen minutes were rather
good, but then the importance falls through the floor. Rampage
still doesn’t feel like it matters for the most part and while
putting  people  like  Moxley  on  the  she  helps  for  fifteen
minutes, there are some big holes that need to be filled in
around here sooner than later. The wrestling was entertaining,
but it doesn’t feel like any of this matters and that’s where



the problem begins.

Results
Jon Moxley b. Sammy Guevara – Bulldog choke
Britt Baker b. Skye Blue – Stomp
Wardlow b. Exodus Prime – Powerbomb Symphony
Dustin Rhodes/Orange Cassidy/Best Friends b. Butcher and the
Blade/Kip Sabian/Trent Seven – Bulldog to Seven

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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